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         by Felicity Jeans, Executive Director  

Change For Good

     Camphill Village Kimberton Hills has a wonderful 50 year 
history of providing secure loving homes and friendships to many 
varied people. The ongoing nature of the village might feel as 
though nothing much changes around here.
     At our 50th anniversary celebration there was a selection of 
newsletters from the past 20 years or so. A friend took several to 
look through and a week or so later said she was surprised that she 
noticed how much has changed over the years, as represented in the 
newsletters.
     There is a perceptible air of permanence and continuity 
in Camphill Village Kimberton Hills as well as innovative 
development.  This can be recognized in the lovely book, 
Community Voices, that Diedra Heitzman created to celebrate the 
milestone of 50 years. It is filled with stories and photos of the land, 
animals and people involved in Kimberton Hills. 
     Change is an ever present factor of life for all of us.  
     The CSA gardeners are so pleased with the new CSA building 
to cleaning, storing and distributing the wonderful biodynamic 
vegetables that are grown for the village and CSA members in the 
local community.
     Our Dairy is supported by committed young farmers. In their 
dedication to the care of the land and animals, they see the effects 
of climate change. They experience that a more effective shelter 
is needed for the cows in the extremes of winter and summer 
temperatures, for instance. Costs of labor and materials to build 
such a structure have risen significantly, especially considering 
the effects that have come to all of us with the repercussions of 
the Covid pandemic. Yet, it is with concern for the well-being of 
the herd that there is this commitment to replace the old sheds 
that have housed the cows for the past 40 plus years, over a decade 
beyond the recommended replacement time. Our focus on caring 
for the animals that provide so much for us and the earth is 
important. As with so much that happens this positive change will 
not happen by itself. It has had a lot of planning, and it will need 
a lot of support. For this we are immensely grateful to those of 
you who, from your heartfelt generosity, are able to support these 
necessary developments. 
     We are always working to create positive change for the good of 
the animals, the land and of course the people of Kimberton Hills 
and the local and wider community. 

With appreciation to you all for your continued support and 
involvement.

Community Voices by 
Diedra Heitzman is available in our 

online Craft Shop: 
 www.camphillkimberton.org



 
     

Robert and friends in the 
village stand with a newly 
installed kestrel house

     Dear Friends,

     This is the first time that I write in my new volunteer position as interim director of development. Just two years ago I retired after 
56 years of continuous employment. One month later Katherine and I moved to the little red house, our new home at Camphill Village 
Kimberton Hills where we will live for the rest of our lives. The impulse that brought us to CVKH is the same as that which made me 
not only willing but excited to take on the job of interim director of development. Put simply, that impulse is love for the place and the 
community. 
     In my new position, I will tell all who will listen that CVKH is a treasure, worthy of generous support. Indeed, our community 
brings honor and joy to those who support it.  CVKH is a living, vibrant model of values that are crucially important in our time, 
including the dignity of all people, stewardship of the land and the plants and animals that inhabit it, and life sharing, whether full-time 
as at Camphill or as part of everyday life elsewhere. Even in the relatively short time that Katherine and I have lived at CVKH I have 
seen what a powerful effect this community has on visitors, who quickly recognize the authenticity, warmth, health, and inclusiveness 
seen in the small details of life as well as in the broader Camphill story. 
     In the conference that was part of our 50th birthday celebration last October, it was exciting to see our work through the eyes of 
distinguished national and international experts. The chief impact officer of the Rodale Institute, where a concept of organic farming 
was first developed, invited us to see achievements in regenerative agriculture, such as our own, as “the most hopeful thing going on 
in the planet.” The executive director of PASA Sustainable Agriculture and the director of the Union of Concerned Scientists World 
Food Program, along with our own local leader, Terry Brett from Kimberton Whole Foods, applauded the agricultural work of CVKH 
as a buffer against increasingly severe food security issues. Dan McKanan, professor at Harvard’s Divinity School and author of 
Camphill and the Future: Spirituality and Disability in an Evolving Communal Movement, and Birthe Holt, a biodynamic farmer who is 
a founding member of the Danish intentional community Hertha, gave us perspectives on how CVKH evolves and inspires. This is the 
story I hope to tell potential donors.  
     I look forward to working with every member of our community and with our families and friends far and wide. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                Robert Martin
                                                                                                                                                                                   Interim Director of Development

The Craft Market is held the first Saturday of each month 
from Spring through Fall. It is located across from 
Kimberton Whole Foods in the Kimberton Garden & Gifts 
parking area from 10am - 3pm. Stop by and see us along with 
many more wonderful arts and crafts vendors!

Welcome Robert Martin, 
Interim Director of Development 



Village Happenings

We were happy to have students from 
Kimberton Waldorf School volunteer 

recently and help with a variety of projects
around the village, seen here with 

the estate crew!

This ceramic bowl was created by Mary Caroline (MC) Richards 
and will be up for bid in our “Spring Into Action” virtual 
auction running May 5th -15th.

     MC Richards was an American poet, potter, and writer best 
known for her book Centering: in Pottery, Poetry and the Person. 
Educated at Reed College, in Portland, Oregon, and at the Uni-
versity of California at Berkeley, she taught English at the Central 
Washington College of Education and the University of Chicago, 
but in 1945 became a faculty member of the experimental Black 
Mountain College in North Carolina where she continued to 
teach until the end of the summer session in 1951.
     It was her teaching experience and growth as an artist while at 
Black Mountain College that prepared the foundation for most of 
her work in life, both as an educator and creator. Later in life, she 
discovered the work of Rudolf Steiner and lived the last part of 
her life at Camphill Village Kimberton Hills. In 1985, while living 
at the Kimberton Camphill Village she began teaching workshops 
with Matthew Fox at the University of Creation Spirituality in 
Oakland, CA during the winter months. Mary Caroline Richards 
died in 1999 in Kimberton, PA. 

We are currently seeking service volunteers to join our 
community beginning in August. Please visit our website 

for more information and an application. 
www.camphillkimberton.org

We know spring is finally here with our annual 
“letting out the cows” activity!



    I am also greatly encouraged by the relationships between 
coworkers and villagers here. Many facilities, even those with the best 
of intentions, relegate neuro-diverse individuals to busywork of no 
real importance, or fail to assume competence. But here at Kimberton 
Hills, individuals of all abilities have real responsibility that contributes 
to community sustenance and well-being. Community members 
work together and respect one another, creating a rare and inspiring 
dynamic. I have certainly benefited from the kindness present in the 
community – from patient coaching in the art of weaving to effusive 
greetings as I walk to my workshops, my fellow community members 
demonstrate a care for others that will be difficult to forget even when 
my time here has passed.

My Experience in Kimberton Hills 
By Abby Weatherford

  I arrived in Camphill Village Kimberton 
Hills in January, not knowing exactly what 
to expect. However, I have been pleasantly 
surprised by life here, from the strength 
of knowledge across various domains to 
the kindness and collaboration evident in 
relationships among villagers and coworkers. 
In workshops, a great deal of collective 
knowledge is evident, and I enjoy learning 
more about various topics and tasks. I knew 
little about mosaics prior to my arrival 
here, and having grown up in Dallas, Texas, 
certainly did not know how to operate a 
wood splitter. But in my various workshops, 
community members patiently teach me, 
expanding my skills in and appreciation for 
many tasks.

Abby and Michele working on a sunfower mosiac piece together in 
the Kimberton Hills Mosaic Studio 

Cooking lunch with Eva in Kerria House

Visit the Online Craft Shop!

www.camphillkimberton.org

Our Online Craft Shop is filled with 
dozens of unique, handmade wares made 

onsite in our Kimberton Hills Village. 
Peruse wonderful items from our Wood 
Shop, Weavery, Herb Garden, Mosaic, 

Fiber Arts and Ceramic Studios, 
and more!
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Music Concerts in Rose Hall

                 Music in May – two free concerts!

     The Marian String Quartet performs in Rose Hall on Sun-
day, May 7 at 4 p.m. in a concert featuring Schubert’s famous 
“Cello” Quintet, D. 956 in C Major. For this performance they 
will be joined by the Residency Program Director, cellist Rob-
ert Martin. The members of the prize-winning Marian Quar-
tet, named for the great singer Marian Anderson, are advanced 
students at the Juilliard School. For details on their CVKH 
residency, see  www.camphillkimberton.org/chamber-music-
residency-program.

     On Saturday, May 20 at 4 p.m. in Rose Hall, the 
Williamsport Civic Chorus comes to Camphill 
Kimberton with a varied program of choral works. This group, 
founded in 1944 with the motto, “Music for the people – by 
the people,” performs regularly with the 
Williamsport (PA) Symphony Orchestra and has toured in 
Central Europe and most recently in Galway, Cork, and Dub-
lin, Ireland. 
     Both concerts are free and open to the public.The Marian String Quartet

Kimberton Hills Dairy Project Begins

     The Kimberton Hills Dairy has long been in need of an upgrade. Beginning with 
new sheds, the three-phase process begins this year. The upgrades will directly impact 
and streamline processes on the farm helping to improve overall efficiency. The dairy, 
which supplies milk to local businesses such as Kimberton Whole Foods and Mom’s 
Organic Market, is home to more than 100 animals including cows and bulls. The new 
sheds will provide better shade and cooler temperatures during the humid summer 
months which will help support year round milk production. 

      Phase one, which we hope to begin this spring, includes replacing an existing 
dilapidated ‘loafing shed’ with an efficient pole building to house and feed different 
herds and to store manure out of the weather. Metal siding and roof, galvanized metal 
stanchions and gates, and a concrete scrape alley are designed to last a long time. Large 
overhead fans will circulate air for comfort and operating curtain walls will allow 
natural air movement as well. The animals will be better protected, feeding will be more 
efficient and we will keep our precious manure from polluting the surface and 
groundwater by keeping it out of the rain. The building will also support a large solar 
array that will be added later, producing enough electricity to supply nearly 50% of our 
current demand when fully functioning.

     Phase two, still being planned, will focus on the milking parlor with a focus on 
animal health and safety for all. Phase three will improve bottling, and marketing the 
dairy.



2022 Donors - Thank You!

Administration

Family Support & Resident Contributions

Donor Support

51%

2022 Operating Expenses
$2,757,454

Households & Village Enterprise Support

Fundraising  & Development

2022 Sources of Revenue
$2,719,647

Exrternal Product Sales & Services

Gifts from $25,000 - $49,999

Anonymous 
The Church Family
Phyllis Anderson
Cheryl Rorke 

Gift of $50,000 or more

J. Clifford Todd Trust
Estate of Nigel P. Harvey 
Robert and Katherine Gould Martin 
George G. Smith & Elizabeth G. Smith 
     Foundation

Gifts from $5,000 - $9,999

4 Seasons Arborscapes LLC 
The Agnes C. and Robert L. Bard 
     Foundation 
Chris & Sally Barron
Dr. H. William Bosch 
Rev. Frederick and Judith Buechner 
Anonymous 
Camphill Foundation
Freed Family Trust 
Mark & Liz Hansler 
Mr. Robert R. Hollenbach
George G. Smith
Charles and Mary Miller 
Peelerback Fund 
Pottstown Area Health & Wellness 
     Foundation
Martha S. Walton 

Gifts from $10,000 - $24,999

Mrs. Gloria Abramowitz 
Terry & Pat Brett 
Campbell Family Foundation 
Ms. Lee Combrinck-Graham 
Ellen and Michael Cooper 
Bill & Jodi Keller 
Mr. Jim & Joan Moore 
Priscilla Huston
Robert E. Lamb Foundation 
Ms. Janet W. Smith 
The Philadelphia Foundation 
Kimberton Whole Foods

Gifts from $2,500 - $4,999

Olivia B. Carino 
William Dixon 
Dr. William Gerhard 
Beth & Jeff Horstman 
Bob and Rosemary Huether 
William Leatherbee 
The Benevity Community Impact Fund 
Ms. Sherry Wildfeuer 

27.5%

46.7%

17.5%
10.9%

10.2%

Villager Income 8.3%Depreciation & Long Range Funds, Medical, 
Insurance, Taxes, Miscellanious

27.9 %



Gifts from $500 - $999	
	
Ms. Paula Beth Adams 
American Online Giving Foundation 
American Stoves Inc. 
Eriko Augustus 
Daniel Babitch Trust 
Mr. Sam Bicking 
Pat & Michelle Boova 
Mr. Lynn Brubaker 
Carol Devecka
Nate & Liz Haring 
William Holmes 
Howell Engineering 
Mrs. Charles Humphreys 
Felicity Jeans
Richard Keller 
Mr. Chad Kennedy 
Kimberton Inn 
Rich & Sue Miller 
Mr. Jeff Moore 
Network For Good 
Lauren Patrick 
Peg and Frank Pennington 
Mr. Rednecheck 
Mrs. Lucy Reid 
Michelle and Martin Schamis 
Mr. Jerry Schwartz 
Mr. William Shaker 
Sabine Shaman 
Ms. Sara W. Shick 
Michael & Lisa Starczewski 
Mrs. Mary Tigani 
Diana Tomasko
Vanguard 
Theodore & Susan B. Weicheld 
Jody & Andrew Weisman 

Gifts up to $499

Kristin Abell 
Ms. Ellen G. Adler 
Mrs. Janet W. Allen 
Amazon Smile 
Donna Anthony 
Lucila Arroyo 
Mr. Samuel Augustine 
Mrs. Laura B. Babka 
Ms. Linda Baker 
Virginia Baltzell 
Wesley Barton 
Ms. Doreen Beaudreau 
Ms. Elaine Becker 
Ms. Cynthia Beckler 
Ms. Loretta Belfiglio 
Mr. Roy Benedek 
Dr. Jeffrey Benton 
Ms. Anne Bingham 
Mr. Tom A. Bissinger 	
Sara Borchert 	
Mr. Jim Bottenhorn 	
Mr. Robert Philip Brandon 	
Mr. Joseph Bright 	
Ms. Mary Bright 	
Mr. Donald Briner 	
Mr. Jasper Y. Brinton 	
Mr. Kyle Brolis 	
Ms. Megumi Burr-Tolliver 	
Mrs. Anna M. Calahan 	
Mr. Kenneth Carroll 	
Jacqueline Case 	
Deborah Chalfin 	
Ms. Shannon Chamberlin 	
Mr. James I. Cheng 
Mr. Steven Clee 
Holly Coffey 
Doris Cohen 
Mr. Jon Cohen 
Anne Collins 
David Crow 
Bharath Dasarathan 
Tracey Desantis 
Mr. Nicholas A. Dippel 
Mrs. Carol Grace Distefano 
Lee Doris

Gifts of $1,000 - $2,499 

Jennifer Alexion 
The Ashland Foundation
Augustus Lutheran Church 
Lynda & Jeff Billheimer 
Ms. Anne Campbell 
Janice and James Campbell 
Mr. Francis A. Cape 
Chester County Craftworks 
Jean Flood
Ruth Fox 
Dr. Robert Fry 
Mrs. Laura Grablutz 
Josh & Ruth Herz 
Marilynn & John Hill Foundation 
Mrs. Robin Hilton 
Marcia Holland
Jewish Communal Fund 
Judith and Richard Hurtig 
Ms. Katherine Layfield 
Linda and John Leonard 
Mrs. Patricia Marino 
Mr. Robert Mark 
Ms. Judith Meredith 
Mobile Anesthesia Service Concepts 
Mrs. Susan Montgomery 
Karen Murphy 
Mr. Matthew Newman 
Oehlert Bros., Inc 
Anne & Rick Pennypacker 
Phoenixville Federal Bank & Trust 
Kathleen Pippin 
Linda Reichert
Emily Sabo
Sandbergs Custom Hardwood Floors 
Silvert Charitable Gift Fund 
Dr. Thomas B Souders
Soul Support Foundation
Starbucks Foundation 
Mr. Lawrence Stone
Ms. Edith Strauss-Goldsmith 
Ms. Suzanna Stull 
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Max & Nancy Weicheld 
The Welsh Family Foundation 
Janet C. Wallace
Craig Williams 
Deborah Wright 



Brian Duffy 	
Ralph Dunmore 	
Thomas & Clydene Duran 	
Mrs. Mary Edmonds 	
Trevor Ekstrom 	
Ms. Lisa Estes-Cheatham 	
Mrs. Christa U. Farnon 	
Ms. Janet Taylor Faust 	
Thomas Fee 	
Bonnie Ferguson 	
Dr. Elaine A. Ferrara 	
Fidelity Brokerage Services 	
Mr. Eugene Finn 	
Mr. Steven Fram 	
Mr. James Frazier 	
Mrs. Adrienne French 	
Steven Gerhard 	
Mr. Hyman Gillman 	
Michael Giuranna 	
Lee Glen 	
Jaynell & Jay Tibbs Graham 	
Francis Greene 	
William Greene 	
Adam Groff 	
Mr. David Grubb 	
Dr. Louis Guernsey 	
Arah Hamlin-Krout 	
Mrs. Eileen Haring 	
Kenneth and Nancy Harrison 	
Judith Heagstedt 	
Jeanne-Marie Heigthon 	
Kristen Heinlein 	
Ms. Judith P. Helker 	
Mr. Gordon B. Hetherston 	
Dr. Marylyn Hilston 	
Sheldon & Roberta Hochberg 	
John & Susan Holloway 
Beth Horstman 
Mr. Steve Hranilovich 
Mrs. Carol J. Hubben 
Rosemary Huether 
Mrs. Christine Huston 
Mr. Stockton Illoway 
Rhonda Ingelman 
Mr. Robert C. Jacobs 
Willa Jacobson 
Glenn & Teresa James 
Mrs. Linda Johnson 
Lawrence and Lorraine Johnston 
Mr. Richard Johnston 
JP Morgan Chase Foundation 
Dave Kang 
Mrs. Diane Keeley 
George Kelder 
William Keller 
Nerice Kendter 
Patricia Kepple 
David Kindl 
John and Nancy King 
Ian Kleiman 
Andrew Klein 
Megan Hansler Klobedanz 
Mr. Martin Kolb 
Robyn Kove 
Leslie Kramer 
Hannah Labovitch 
Ms. Michele Lam 

	

Matthew Lapp 
Peter & Tjitske Lehman 
Mrs. Kathleen H. Lett 
Ms. Mark and Janet Lewis 
K.N. & Catherine Marie Longerbeam 
Laura Lorenzen 
Mr. Peter D. Luborsky 
Matilda Maassen 
Kimberly Marino 
Ms. Elana Mark 
Emy Martin 
Rich Maurer 
Angie Maynor 
James & Pauline Mcgibbon 
Sean Mcgovern 
Ms. Susan S. McLaren 
Mr. Robert Meeker 
William & Katherine Mell 
Mr. Donald Meltzer 
Drs. Ronald and Elaine Milito 
Mr. Bradley Allen Miller 
Debra Miller 
Mr. Marjorie Miller Jr. 
Melissa Miller 
Anne Moore 
Ms. Lori T. Moore 
Paula Moore 
Sue Moore 
Mallika Mudugal 
Mr. Kenneth Mumma 
Elizabeth Murdoch 
Ms. Suzanne V. Norris 
Mr. Mark Ohi 
Ms. Carolyn Ohle 
Mr. Hiroharu Okamoto 
Ms. Adam and Christine M. Olando 
Kerry O’Rourke 
Alan Patterson 
Charles & Marianne Peffall 
Lisa and Ross Pennypacker 
G.A. Peysson 
Ms. Sharon Plichta 	
Norma Rearden 	
Mrs. Norma Reardon 	
Ms. Margaret Reinhart 	
Mr. Robert Ridgley 	
Mr. John G. Rieder 	
Ms. Betsy Robertson 	
Mr. Robert Rodenberger 	
Benedict Roemer 		
Mr. Robert G. Rosenberry 	

Mr. Jeffrey and Cora Brettler 
Rubin 				  
Mr. David Rusenko 			
Ms. Jessica Sabo 			 
Dr. Mark Saracino 			 
Ms. Renee Schiffrin 			
School of Life/Shanti Yoga 
David and Ronald Sanchez 
Schwartz 				 
William Shaker 			 
Joan Shaull 			 
Mrs. Doris Shaw 			 
Mr. Norman Sherman 		
Mr. Richard P. Sibley 		
Samuel Silver 			 
Monica Simon 			 
Dr. Barry H. Smith 			 
Mrs. Catherine Smith 		
Mr. George G. Smith III 		
Ms. Katherine Stankewicz 		
Sharon Taraschi 			 
Meg Tharp 			 
Molly Theaker 			 
Ms. Anne Throop 			 
Ms. Wendy C. Turgeon 		
UBS 			 
Ms. Arlene Umstead 		
Mr. David N. Wabnik 		
Timothy Walsh 			 
Ms. Diane Walters 			 
Joy Wangsness 			 
Ms. Elizabeth A Warner 		
Mr. Richard Weicheld 		
Mr. Jack Weingarten 		
Mrs. Nancy Wenger 			
Ms. Carole Whalen 			
Kate Wheeler 			 
Mr. Kenneth Wiegand 	
Mr. Warren Wiegand , Jr. 	
Jill Williams 			 
Mrs. Nancy Winkelman 		
Mr. Bernard Wolf 			 
Ruth Wolff 			 
Ms. Heather Yonosh 		
Julie Zajac 			 
Mrs. Madeleine Ziegler 		
Paul Zuck & Danial Balko 		
		



Tribute Gifts Honorary

James & Mavis Bottenhorn in honor of Thomas & 
     Veronkia Roemer
Matilda Maassen in honor of The Kellers 
William Leatherbee in honor of Maria Campbell
Jacob Weingarten in honor of CVKH 50th Anniversary 
Todd Derkacz and Elizabeth Robertson in honor of 
     Diedra Heitzman and Michael Babitch
Lisa Estes-Cheatham in honor of Ross Church
Elaine Becker in honor of Holly Bicking 
Susan & Theodore Weicheld in honor of Richard W. 
     Weicheld
Steven & Rebecca Fram in honor of Amy Klein 
Diane & Tara Keeley in honor of Bill Reardon
William & Linda Johnson in honor of Michael Weinstock 
John & Robin Hilton in honor of Claudia Swenk
Sue Miller in honor of Diedra Heitzman and Michael 
     Babitch
Jaynell Graham & Jay Tibbs in honor of Richard 
     Weicheld
Marilyn & John Hill in honor of Wendall Holland
Norman & Sara Jane Sherman in honor of Norm 
     Sherman
Jasper & Lindsay Brinton in memory of M.C. Richards
Eileen Haring in memory of Richard Weicheld

In Honor of Noah Huether
George Kelder
Danniel Balko
Paul Zuck

In Honor of Wes Keller
Mobile Anesthesia Service 
     Concepts, LLC
Robert Glen 
Richard Keller

In Honor of Caroline Smith
Janet Wilson Smith
Franklin & Margaret 
     Pennington 
Virginia S. Baltzell
Margaret Tharp
Mark Ohi
Patrick Lauren

In Honor of Felicity Jeans
Debra Miller
Bill Dixon

In Honor of Craig Williams
Mark Ohi
Mark Saracino
Thomas Fee
Dave Kang
Bill Dixon

In honor of Susan Weicheld 
Richard Sibley
Augustus Lutheran Church 
Roberta Hochberg
R.G. & J.E. Meeker 
Terry & Eugene Finn
Eileen Haring to honor Susan and her    
     family 

In Honor of Ted Hansler
Mark & Elizabeth Hansler
Mark Ohi
Megan Klobedanz

In Honor of Cindy Moore
Jim & Joan Moore
Jeff Moore
Mark Ohi

In Honor of Mark Combrinck-Hertz
Lee Combrinck-Graham
Elizabeth Murdoch
Kate Wheeler
Jane Combrinck-Graham
Doris Cohen



Gifts In Kind

Andrew & Julia Klein
John Dickson 
Larry Schenk 
Louis H. Guernsey 
Lionville Natural Pharmacy
Kimberton Whole Foods
Phoenixville Area Community Services
Lynda Billheimer
The Stove Shop
Mark Saracino
Susan C. Martin
Patricia Robbins
Suzanna Stahl
Dr. Richard Fried
Borough of Media

Tribute Gifts Memorial

Patricia Kepple in memory of Elizabeth Wyckoff Benz
S.S. McLaren in memory of Hubert Zipperlen
Hiroharu & Shigeno Okamoto in memory of Morrie 
     Huston
Terry & Eugene Finn in memory of Dr. Edgar Loy
Norma Rearden in memory of Rose & Hip
Terry and Pat Brett in memory of Helen Zipperlen
Robert Fry in memory of Susan Fry
Bill Bosch & Colby Madden in memory of Ruth F. Bosch
Bill Bosch & Colby Madden in memory of Marilyn L. 
     Swenk
William & Heidel Gerhard in memory of Lars Gerhard
Arthur & Marjorie Miller in memory of Helen Zipperlen 
Robert Rosenberry in memory of Mr. and Mrs. William 
     Ussler, Jr. 
Tom & Clydene Duran in memory of Molly Ulsh
Nancy Winkelman in memory of Betty Baugh
Barry & Carley Smith in memory of Posie Huston
Freed Family Trust in memory of Claude L. and Winifred 
     K. Freed
Marilyn & John Hill in memory of Mary and Susan 
     Holland
Wesley Barton in memory of Helen Zipperlen
George & Janet Wallace in memory of Cynthia Wallace
Rosalind & Jeffrey Benton in memory of Norene Benton
Elizabeth Warner in memory of Mary Holland
Patricia Robbins in memory of Charlotte & Vanessa

In Memory of Richard Weicheld
Eileen Haring
Terry & Eugene Finn
K.N. Logngerbeam, Jr. & Catherine Marie Longerbeam
Charles & Marianne Peffall

     Our beloved Ina Kay Sawitz, 68, crossed the threshold on January 19th, 
2023 in Paoli Hospital. She was born the third child of Peter and Ilse 
Sawitz on June 10th, 1954. Ilse and Peter strove to give Ina a full and rich 
life. She attended Stephen Knolls School in Montgomery county Maryland 
and her education was supplemented with home tutoring by her mother 
as well as outside reading specialists. In her adolescence, Ina was active in 
the Special Olympics and was especially proud of her 
bowling prowess. She was one of the first students at Camphill Special 
School Beaver Run in Glenmore, Pennsylvania. 

     After graduating she became one of the earliest members of Camphill 
Village Kimberton Hills in 1975, which has been her home ever since. Ina 
was a joyful, generous, affectionate, and playful member of the 
community touching the hearts of all who met her. She loved dancing, 
music, plays and concerts. Ina could be impishly stealthy as well. It was 
not unusual for her housemates to find dollar bills or food hidden in her 
pockets or bedroom. When confronted she exclaimed “But it’s a secret!”

     Ina faithfully took on tasks to help make a house a home, wove on 
hand looms, made mosaics, regularly won recognition for her hand spun 
yarn, hosted a spinning workshop, and spent years in the herb garden. Ina 
is survived by her brother Allen (Braxi), brother Eric and his wife Gail 
Stone, niece Nicole, her husband Andrew Felper, niece Beth, her husband 
Brian Doucet and their sons Nolan and Joel. There will be a celebration of 
Ina’s life at Camphill Village Kimberton Hills, on June 10th, her favorite 
day of the year.

In Memoriam of Ina Sawitz 
June 10, 1954 - January 19, 2023

We apologize if we have inadvertently omitted or 
misspelled anyone’s name. 

If you have donated through Facebook, Your Cause, 
or Network for Good and would like individual 

recognition, please contact us.

Please call the Development Office at 610-935-0300 
ext. 12 if you find any such mistakes. We will gladly 
correct them in our upcoming newsletter, or would 

like to learn additional ways to support CVKH.

Thank you to all!



Camphill Village Kimberton Hills
NON-PROFIT

ORGANIZATION
U.S. Postage

PAID

Pottstown, PA
PERMIT #307

address service requested

PO Box 1045, 1601 Pughtown Rd.
Kimberton, PA 19442

Phone: 610-935-0300
Fax: 610-935-8896
www.camphillkimberton.org

facebook.com/CamphillVillageKimbertonHills
instagram.com/camphillkimberton

ONLINE CRAFT SHOP
www.camphillkimberton.org

CAMPHILL CAFÉ 
Currently Closed

SANKANAC CSA
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The mission of Camphill Village Kimberton Hills is to create and maintain a land-based community together with adults with special needs. 
Inspired by Anthroposophy, members of the community support one another to contribute to the wider society through biodynamic 
agriculture, handcrafts and other ecological, social, cultural and educational endeavors.

Residential and Volunteer opportunities are available at Kimberton Hills. 
Contact Craig Brown in Admissions at 610-935-0300 ext. 18

Visit the Online Craft Shop!Board Members

Patrick Boova, President
Joseph Bright, Esq., Vice President
Lynn Brubaker, Treasurer
Judith Hokky, Secretary
Christopher Barron
Sue Clee
Richard Fried, M.D.
Diedra Heitzman
Felicity Jeans
Cynthia Moore

Kimberton Hills benefits greatly from the 
committed individuals who make up our 

Board of Directors.  Along with members of 
the various Board Committees, they support 

the village with fundraising, financial 
reporting, strategic planning, legal and 
medical advice, and other initiatives. 

www.camphillkimberton.org

Be sure to follow us on social media!
Facebook:

Camphill Village KimbertonHills
Instagram:

camphillkimberton

Subscribe to our email list: 
www.camphillkimberton.org

Our Craft Shop is open in the village!

Support us in July by “Rounding Up at the Register” 
at Kimberton Whole Foods!

Save the Date

Family & Friends Day
Saturday, October 7th





2021 Board of Directors

Helen Zipperlen
Bernard Wolf

Directors:


